Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8pm on Tuesday, 19th May 1987.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Esther Carpenter
Denis Coleman
Barbara Powell
Sid Powell
Colin Sinden
Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

The Minutes of the last Meeting were read and adopted.

Matters arising: - George Dicks sent apologies for outstanding payment on dinner tickets together with a cheque for £7. The 1987 dinner/dance therefore made a profit of £11.

Bill Underhill is now an Associate Member and sent £5 - £1.50 for a badge and £3.50 donation.

<u>Dinner/Dance 1988</u>: It was suggested that John Tobin be invited to speak at the 1988 dinner/dance and Arthur Coleman is to write him on this matter.

Financial Report: £7 has been paid into the Bank and the balance now stands at £274.79. £5 cash is to be used for the purchase of postage stamps.

New President: Esther Carpenter's three-year term of office will come to an end at the 1988 dinner/dance and after some discussion Barbara Powell proposed that Arthur Coleman be elected to the post. This was seconded by Frnie Spray and Colin Sinden and the rest of the Committee voted unanimously in favour. Arthur Coleman intimated that as Founder of the Fellowship he felt he should not be President but this was over-ruled.

Barbeque: Owing to family and other commitments Sid and Barbara Powell did not feel able to do a barbeque this year.

Colin Sinden suggested having a gathering at the North Star Inn instead and he agreed to approach the manager on this matter. The gathering to be held in a room above the pub and a buffet to be laid on or individual meals to be ordered at the time. To be held on either July 4th or July 18th 1987.

Christmas Tea: Enquiries had been made about the provision of a minibus to take members to the Ash Tree Inn for the Christmas tea. Quotes were received from the Hastings & District 'Bus Company for a 19-seater in the sum of £60 and from Rambler Coaches for a 16-seater in the sum of £38. It was agreed to accept the latter.

Any other business: None.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 6th October 1987, at 7-30pm at 16 Brading Close, Hastings.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks to the Chair was received from Denis Coleman.

The Meeting was closed at 9-17pm.

Signed:				
	Chairman	of	the	Meeting

Colin Sinden left immediately after the Meeting was closed and later that evening, while the remaining members were still present, telephoned to say the manager of the North Star Inn could accommodate us on 18th July 1987. The cost of the room would be £25 and a buffet could be provided at £2 per head.

All present agreed to accept this offer and it was decided that a charge of £2-50 per head be made.

It was also agreed that a raffle be held and that any outstanding amount for room hire be met from the Fellowship funds.

Chairman